

Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu September Newsletter

Email: coachenoka@hawaii.rr.com Volume No.9 September 2004

Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu Established 1918

Established 1918 PO Box 1513 Honolulu, Hawaii 96806

2004 Officers

Anita Naone President

Leatrice Kauahi Vice President

Maylene Enoka Recording Secretary

> Maxeen Shea Corresponding Secretary

Jesse EE Lono-Treasurer

Leimomi Khan Immediate Past-President

Board of Directors

Manu Boyd Momi Jones TB Lyons Uilani Souza Ottina Haight Clem Enoka Jr. Hailama Farden Louise Gerboc Ulu Parker

Upcoming Events

September

Na Po'okela No Na Keiki (Clinic to inspire dads, grandpas, uncles, coaches, community leaders and others I their efforts to raise healthy children & youth

6th 9am Ku I ka Pono March / Rally begin at Saratoga Road-see more info

7th Continuation of reviewing resolutions from HCCH – 5:30pm at St. Francis High School, Alameida Center, Dinner will be served.

Saturday, September 18, 2004 – 9:30am USS Gordon Chun-Hoon, Pearl Harbor. **Aunty Margaret Boyd** has also been actively preparing in the celebration of the USS Gordon Chun-Hoon, which will be commissioned at Pearl Harbor on Saturday, September 18, 2004. Admiral Chun-Hoon was a member of HCCH. Our club has been asked to sing "Lei Ilima and Liholiho." It has been suggested that we use our Mamo uniforms. Volunteer members are asked to be on the pier by 9:30 A.M. along with hula halaus and the Royal Hawaiian Band. The program begins promptly at 10:30 A.M. More information on the security restrictions please contact Aunty Margaret at 834-1756. Mahalo **Aunty Margaret** for your leadership.

October

23rd General Membership Meeting - TBA

ALOHA from President Anita Naone

October 23, 2004 General Membership Meeting

Here is some updated news General Membership Meeting October 23, 2004. This meeting will be a retreat and educational meeting. Resolutions for the Civic Club Convention will be discussed with guest speakers who can provide incite into the resolutions. It is also anticipated that some mini work shops covering financial counseling will be held. **Toni Lee** and **Keoni Agard** who are candidates for the AOHCC President will also discuss their platform and support for the upcoming association elections onboard the cruise. **Leatrice** also indicates their will be a panel discussion on the Akaka Bill and presentation on bioprospecting. All members will be advised of the location of the meeting. Everyone is encouraged to attend.

Maylene Enoka and Leatrice Kauahi are HCCH awardees for the Helen Kane Award for their outstanding service given to the Club.

Maylene has kept the members informed through the monthly Newsletter and serving the board as the Secretary providing meeting minutes, agendas, making phone calls and helping the club and choir find a place for our meetings and practices.

Leatrice was our Chairperson for Holoku Ball Scholarship Fundraiser, she is the Program Chairperson for the club responsible for guest speakers, covering for the President in her absence, liaison with the AOHCC in housing and increasing our membership.

The award will be presented on October 16, 2004 a the Oahu Council Meeting which will be held at the Hale Akoakoa at Windward Community College.

AOHCC AND OHA ...

has awarded all civic club \$1000 towards costs for attendees at the convention. The money will be prorated to all club members attending the convention. In addition, if you are attending convention and you are 50% or more Hawaiian, or a recipient of DHHL housing or on the DHHL list awaiting housing, you may be eligible for splitting a \$500. donation.

Please contact President **Anita Naone** before Sept 8, 2004 so that she can forward your name for consideration of the donation. Her phone number is (808) 261-2952 (h) or 438-2797 (w). Mahalo.

At this meeting the Oahu clubs will be electing AOHCC Directors for the Council and the President of Oahu Council. Our club will have 1 vote for every ten members of our club. At this time we have approximately 224 members both paying and life members In addition, a separate election will be held for the actual Oahu Council officers and board members. Members of the Oahu Council from each club i.e. President, permanent member will be eligible to vote for that election. More information to follow.

Nellanette Araki is the HCCH nominee for the KuKUi Lama Ku Award. This award is given to a Kupuna who has performed outstanding service to the club. **Nell** has actively participated as a delegate to convention, sings in the club choir and she has supported all of our activities and fundraisers over the past year. Congratulations and Mahalo. YOU GO **Nell**. She will be acknowledged at the convention.

MAHALO AOHCC CONVENTION AWARD NOMINEES

The Officers and Board of Directors is submitting the following nominations for the Convention Awards: Ka Po'okela O Kuhio Award (Outstanding Hawn Civic Club Member for Service to the HCC) - Maxine Shea Kalaniana'ole Award (Outstanding Hawn Divic Club Memer for Service to the Community) - Henry Gomes Kulia I Ka Nu'u Award (Outstanding Native Hawn-Non-Civic Club Member) - Manu Kai'ama Kako'o O Kalaniana'ole Award (Outstanding Non-Hawn for Svc to the Hawn Community) - Sen Hanabusa Pualeilani Award (Outstanding Hawn Civic Club Family) - The Naone/Enoka Family - Allen/Anita/Clem/Maylene Deadline for submissions of above nominations, September 30, 2004. Pi'ilani Website Page Award (Outstanding HCC for World-Wide Information Resource - Blaine Fergerstrom Deadline for submissions of above nominations, September 15, 2004

AUWE! AHA MELE COMPETITION CANCELLED!

The competition is cancelled. There apparently was not enough participation by other clubs. The choir will be meeting approximately 2 more times for the Chung-Hoon Activity. The choir will reconvene next year around late July early August for next's years Aha Mele competition in Kona. Will keep everyone informed in case the choir performs for Holoku Ball. Mahalo **Manu** and the Choir members. Maui Cultural Trip: Still time to contact to attend Maui Cultural Trip scheduled 11-14 November 04. Give Macky a calll if you are interested.

CONVENTION UPDATES

Convention News: Approximately 35 members and guests from HCCH will be cruising on board the Pride of Aloha in November 04. We still need to designate the delegates and alternate delegates for the plenary voting and attending administrative/committee meetings. Momi Khan will contact individuals regarding who the delegates and alternates are. Based on the membership, HCCH will be entited to approximately 20 delegates.

KAU INOA

All members SHOULD be registered in the Kau Inoa enrollment. If you are not registered, please contact Hawai'i Maoli at 394-0050 for a registration form. Mahalo.

ALII SUNDAYS

Aloha and Welcome to Rev. Curt Kekuna the new Reverend of Kawaiahao Church. Members are encouraged to attend the Alii Sunday Activities for these dates at 10am Service.

September None

October 17th Princess Kaiulani

November None

December 19th Kamehameha V. Also Bernice Pauahi Bishop's Founder's Day

2004 CHRISTMAS PARTY

Mahalo!... Leatrice has volunteered to Chair the Christmas Party scheduled for December 11, 2004. If you are interested in helping please contact her at 535-2710.



UNIFORMS?

Have you ordered? Have you paid? Call Aunty Katherine for ordering or payment information at 595-4643. Uniforms that have already been ordered will be ready for distribution on September 8th or 9th. Members who have not paid their balances please call **Momi Jones** (521-9353) or **Aunty Katherin Farm** (595-4643) regarding you payment and where to pickup your new uniform. Mahalo to everyone who ordered which helped to keep the cost of the uniform down and BIG MAHALO to **Momi** and **Aunty Katherine** for coordinating this effort.

COMMUNITY ALERT

Ku i ka Pono March and Hawaiian Rally - September 6, 2004

Join `Ilio`ulaokalani Coalition in a united commitment.....

Ku i ka Pono - Justice for Hawaiians

- 1. Repeal Chapter 38 Relating to Leasehold Conversion
- 2. Doe vs. Kamehameha Schools
- 3. Arakaki vs. State of Hawai'i

Demonstrate your support to protect, preserve and to uphold Native Hawaii an Rights, traditions and lands.

Monday, September 6, 2004, 10:00 a.m.

8:00 am t-shirt sales at Saratoga

9:00 am Pule

10:00 am, we will march from Saratoga to Waikiki Shell

12 noon Hawaiian Rally and entertainment at the Waikiki Shell

Wear your Ku i ka Pono t-shirt or wear red

Bring your Hawaiian flags, counch shells, signage, your voices, your `ohana and friends! Contact information: 845-4652 `Ilio`ulaokalani Coalition.

HOLOKU BALL 2005

We also need a Chairperson for the Holoku Ball scheduled for March 19, 2005 at the Royal Hawaiian. Our member Watters Martin has already asked that we set aside two corporate table for next year. So lets get going . We need to raise funds for our Scholarship Program. For 2004-05, our scholarship committee awarded over \$29,00 for scholarships. Mahalo to our scholarship committee, Henry Gomes, Momi Jones, Blaine Fergestrom .

2004 CHRISTMAS PARTY

Mahalo! Leatrice has volunteered to Chair the Christmas Party scheduled for December 11, 2004. If you are interested in helping please contact her at 535-2710. Get an early start.

NAKE'U AWAI'S FASHION SHOW

Our club will be selling Baked Goods again at Nake'u Awai's Fashion Show in November. Get ready to Bake! More information to come.

HAUNANI APOLIONA

Did you know? **Haunani** is a life member and past president of the Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu and is running for Trustee-At-Large for the Office of Hawaiian Affairs.

Haunani Apoliona, a life member and past president of the Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu is running for Trustee-At-Large for the Office of Hawaiian Affairs. She first became trustee for OHA in 1996 and is completing her eighth year as trustee and her fourth year as Chairperson of the Board of Trustees. She also is chair of OHA's ceded lands negotiating team. From 1978 -1997 Haunani worked with Alu Like, Inc., and 1991-1997 served as President/CEO. Since her election to OHA she has served as Vice-Chair of the Board, Chair of the committees on Budget and Finance and Programs. Haunani performs with Olomana. She is a Director of the Bank of Hawai'i Corporation/BOH, a member of the Queen Lili'uokalani Advisory Committee, a director of the Nature Conservancy. Her opponents are John L. Kione Sabey, also a member of the Hawaiian Civic Club of Honolulu, Frankie Kay Kawelo and Kaui Hill (Bu La'ia).

All Hawaiians will benefit if Haunani can continue her valuable work. Please choose Haunani Apoliona's name on your ballot when you vote on November 2, 2004. Ask your friends and family to do the same. Remember, ALL VOTERS, not just Hawaiians can vote in the OHA Election. Haunani and her supporters will be standing along King Street from Ward on in the direction of Diamond Head on September 29, 2004, Wednesday starting at 4 p.m. The group will first gather at Thomas Square. If you can join Haunani on September 29, please email or call Susan Malterre-Htun at https://doi.org/10.1007/j.com or 732-2468.

WHAT'S HAPPENING AROUND US!

Thursday 9/2 Eo E Lili'u Concert, \$12 & \$22 seats, Hawai'I Theatre Friday 9/3 Brothers Cazimero FREE Concert, 5:30, Iolani Palace

Saturday 9/4 Nā Poʻokela No Nā Keiki, \$10 per person, Stan Sheriff's Center, UH Mano Athletic

Complex. Break with great guest speakers "A Clinic t inspire dads, grandpas, uncles, coaches, community leaders and others in their efforts to raise healthy children and

youth. Contact 841-2245.

Fri/Sat

10/29-30 No Nā Keiki: For the Children..."Holistic Health Education from mountain to Ocean", Camp Kokokahi YWCA. For registration information please call Ka'iulani Odom at 842-8487.

In addition to these events, Leimomi Khan sent out an email with a huge list of upcoming events...that I could not fit all here. For those that did not receive it, please be in touch with Leimomi. Mahalo.

